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October 2016
Dear Parent / Carer,

I can’t believe how quickly the first few weeks of the new session have passed! Already our children have been engaged in many exciting new learning experiences, both in nursery and school, and it is lovely to see how quickly our new nursery and Primary 1 children have settled in school.

I firmly believe that effective partnership between the school and our parents provides the best opportunity for our children, and we will continue to create opportunities for us to work together.

If you wish to discuss any aspect of the school, please do not hesitate to contact me at school or by email.

Lesley Henderson - Head Teacher

       wlkirkhill-ps@westlothian.org.uk
Staffing Update

As you will be aware from correspondence sent out Miss Kennedy will be leaving Kirkhill on Monday 7th November 2016.  Currently plans are being put in place for her replacement and I will keep you informed when decisions have been made.  We wish Miss Kennedy all the very best in her future endeavours.
Interviews for the P4/3 class teacher (Thursday/Friday) will take place on Tuesday 4th October and I will let you know the outcome of these once an appointment has been made.
Dress Down Day
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We had our first Dress Down Day of the new school session on Friday 26th August 2016.  The total amount raised was £89.14 and will go towards our school fund which will be used t enhance the children’s educational experiences throughout the school year.  Thank you to all of our families who contributed.
Water in School

We encourage children to sip water throughout the day as this has been proven to help concentration. Due to the high number of children in school, we would encourage all children to bring a bottle of water in the morning and use this throughout the day. This will eliminate the need for children to queue at water fountains and therefore miss time in class. 

PE Provision / Outdoor Clothing
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To meet the Scottish Government’s requirement of providing 2 hours of PE per week, our children may during the week have PE outdoors.  We would be grateful if you could send in outdoor PE kit so that the children are able to fully participate.  Thank you for your support in helping keep our children healthy and active in school. Please remember to name all of your children’s clothing.

During intervals, it is also our intention to allow pupils outside whenever safe to do so. Therefore, we require children to wear / bring appropriate footwear, jackets, gloves etc. so that they are comfortable outside.

Child Protection

In school it is everyone’s job to make sure that children are safe from harm both in school and out of school.  Staff training is updated at the start of the new school session and throughout the session for specific issues which arise.  We follow the Edinburgh and Lothian Inter-Agency Child Protection guidelines for ensuring our children are safe.  Designated Members of Staff for Child Protection in the school are: Miss Henderson, Miss Kennedy and Mrs Shankland.

Photographs

The photographer will be in school on Monday 7th November to take individual/family groups.  All pupils in school and nursery will have an individual photograph taken as well as one with their siblings if applicable.  Unfortunately due to the size of the school we are unable to accommodate pre-nursery children or pre-school children not attending Kirkhill Nursery.
Harvest Offering
If you would like to donate any non-perishable food items, e.g. tinned food for the school’s Harvest offering, this would be greatly appreciated. These will be collected week beginning 3rd October by the school office and will be donated to the Broxburn Food Bank. 
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Our Harvest Service will take place in the school at 9.15am on Friday, 14th October 2016. All parents and friends of the school are warmly invited to attend. Please note that this will not be a dress down day and the children should wear school uniform for the service. 
PARENTAL INVOLVEMENT

Parents’ Consultations

You should have received your invitation to attend our first parents’ consultation of the session (Primary 1-7), which take place on Wednesday, 12th and Thursday, 13th October 2016. Specific consultation times were issued on Monday 26th September 2016.  If you did not receive a note of your consultation time then please contact the school office who will ensure one is sent home to you. 
Our nursery open evening will take place on Wednesday 12th October 2016 from 5pm-6pm.  We hope that you will come along and speak with the nursery team and have a look around the nursery.
Parent School Council

The PSC meet 5/6 times per school session and support the work of the school.  If you would be interested in coming along to the next meeting of the PSC you would be made more than welcome.  The next meeting is to be held in the school on Thursday 13th October 2016 at 6.30pm.

Assembly

All parents are warmly invited to attend both their own child’s and all assemblies throughout the school session.  
Parking Plea

Police Scotland have asked that we ask parents/carers to park outwith the bus layby outside of the school to allow the school buses to drop the children off safely.  Our community policing team will visit, when they can at school drop off and collection times to help to keep our children safe and we would really appreciate your help with this.

Nursery Drop-Off

A reminder to parents that the road at the back of the school leading to the nursery is an access road for deliveries to the kitchen and nursery and school.  We would ask parents/carers not to use this area for drop off and pick up of nursery parents.

NEW SCHOOL LUNCH MENU

There will be a new lunch menu cycle starting on 25 October 2016 and there are now two choices of sandwich from Monday to Thursday and three choices on a Friday. The menus will be sent home as soon as these arrive in school.  To help your child get the sandwich that they would like, we would prefer it if you could order at home using the IpayImpact System, where possible.  If you have lost your unique code and instruction letter please contact the School Office who can re-issue these for you.  West Lothian Council are hoping that eventually everyone will use this system.  When we have more parents registered we are hoping to extend the choices beyond Meal and Milk Ordering & Payment.
Green Fingers
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Do you have some spare time to help with our school garden?  Our ECO team are looking for some volunteers to help them with the garden.  If you would be interested in giving a helping hand then please contact Miss Thomson who will be able to give you more information.

Meet the Teacher

It was great to see so many of our parents/carers at our Meet the Teacher afternoon and evening on Wednesday 14th September 2016.  We hope that you enjoyed visiting your child’s class and meeting their teacher/s for this school session.

Dogs in the Playground

Could we please ask that dogs are kept out of the playground as a number of our children have a fear of dogs?  We would appreciate your support with this.
Macmillan Coffee Morning
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Our Primary 4 class are currently working on organising our annual MacMillan Coffee morning which is to be held in the school on Friday 7th October 2016.  Separate information has been sent home from the Primary 4 children.  We look forward to seeing our families and friends join us for the event.
House Team

We are pleased to announce that following House Team interviews are House Team for this session are:

Head Girl – Evie Matthews
Head Boy – Ewan Grant
Depute Head Boy – Callum Bryce

Depute Head Girl – Emma Outram

House Captain (Strathbrock) – Declyn Shaw
        Vice Captain – Caitlin Wilson
House Captain (Buchan) – Kelsey Kelly               Vice Captain – Emma Irvine
House Captain (Cardross) – Holly Paterson          Vice Captain – Emily McCaskell
House Captain (Almondell) – Leah Crow             Vice Captain – Lenny Costa
House Master – Ryan Carruthers

Kirkhill Chatter

We held our first Kirkhill Chatter on Friday 30th September 2016.  The House Team were keen to find out about the children’s learning in their classes and how they know what they are doing well and how they decide their next steps.  Once the House Team have gathered all of the information together they will share the findings with the whole school and we will use this to inform our school improvement work over the course of the school session.
“Is that a dagger I see?”  Macbeth for P5-7
On Friday 23rd September Andy Canning visited the school and performed his adaptation of Shakespeare’s Macbeth for our P5-7 classes.  The children have been doing some work in their classes on the work of Shakespeare so it was great for them to see the story of Macbeth brought to life.

Breakfast Club

A reminder that our Breakfast Club provision for P1-7 children starts at 8.00am in the morning until 8.30am of any children who would like to come along and have breakfast in school.  Breakfast provision is free for all primary school children.

Primary 7 – The Risk Factory

On Wednesday 7th September Primary 7 went to the Risk Factory in Edinburgh.  We learned about different ways to keep safe like staying away from fire and how to save people if they are drowning.  We learned about prevention and how to stop stuff happening.  We really enjoyed the fire in the house when we had to save the granny and the cat and the little girl.                                                 By Calum, Ewan and Declyn (P7)
Head Lice

In order to ensure that our school remains head lice free we would appreciate the support of parents in following NHS guidelines on the prevention of head lice.  Information can be found at:  http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/Head-lice/Pages/Introduction.aspx or from the School Health Team or your own GP practice.

COMMUNITY NEWS
Events at Strathbrock Church Hall

You are welcome to join your friend’s Monday at 6.45 to have fun at Girls’ Brigade.  Please do come along

The Boys’ Brigade have just started P1 upwards on Thursday at 6.30pm

Macmillan Coffee Morning on Friday 30 September 10-12 noon in Strathbrock Church Hall

Craft Fair on Saturday 1 October - 10.30-3.30pm

Messy Church will be happening again on Sunday 23 October in the church hall from 12-2pm.  Please come along with your child / children.  We start with rolls with sausage / bacon on free.

West Lothian College – training groups
Numeracy Level 5

Starting Wednesday 5th October

12.30 pm – 2.30 pm at Broxburn Family Centre, Unit 2.

The course covers:

Fractions

Percentages

Rounding numbers

Ratio

Income tax

Reading charts and tables

Reading bills and tariffs

Creating charts and tables

Perimeter and area

This 20 week course is ideal for supporting your child with maths homework.

Successful completion of the course provides a formal Numeracy level 5 qualification from SQA.

Child care is available. Contact 01506 857158 or simon@fcdwl.org / lynne@fcdwl.org

Diary Dates

October
6th       5.30pm                          Choir to sing at Dobbies
7th 
11am      

MacMillan Coffee Morning
10th    AM


Group to Outdoor Learning 



12th 
4pm – 6.30 pm 

Parents’ Consultations
                                       5.00pm – 6.00pm           Nursery Open Evening

13th 
4.00pm – 6.30pm 
Parents’ Consultations




6.30pm 

Parent School Council Meeting
14th 
9.15am 

Harvest Service in school
 
12.25pm 

Break for HOLIDAY




24th 



INSET Day (Pupil HOLIDAY)
25th 



Pupils return




Flu Immunisations in school

29th 



Halloween Discos 
          5.30pm-6.30pm              Primary 1-4
          6.45pm-8.00pm              Primary 5-7
28th 



Dress Down Day
